TOWN OF HARWICH
ADDENDUM NO. 1  TO REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS
Herring River Ecological Study
Town of Harwich, Massachusetts
The Request for Proposals (“RFP”) issued by the Town of Harwich on September 28, 2023 for the above-referenced project is hereby clarified and/or modified as reflected in this Addendum No. 1.  Other than as amended herein, the RFP remains unchanged.  

The following is clarification for the RFP related to the Herring River Ecological Study RFP:

1. What is the funding source and budget? Are there any limitations (e.g., deadline) or administrative (e.g., QAPP) that are required due to the funding source?  Funding source is the Wetlands Revolving Account. A budget has not been developed, this RFP will provide the Town with quotes to determine budget.  We would like the project to be completed within one year.
2. The period of performance does not appear to allow enough time given that marsh grass doesn’t fully grow in until late spring or early summer, A survey of the marsh may underestimate coverage and potential related impacts by WDS. Is there flexibility in the June deadline?  Yes, the deadline can be flexible and extend to late summer/early fall of 2024.
3. Has the town conducted any preliminary studies or had initial discussion with WDS owners? There was a herring river study done back in 1977 that can be provided.  
4. Does the Town expect a high level of enthusiasm by WDS owners to allow access? Is there an assumption of access by land or by boat? Assumption is by boat.  We do not anticipate the Vendor to have to physically go onto people’s docks.  WDS owners will be notified that vendors will be out near their docks, and if they wish to grant access they can.
a. If by boat, is the expectation that the selected contractor will provide the vessel?  The Vendor is to provide the vessel
b. If by boat, does Town think the harbor master, shellfish warden or other official/representative needs to be with data collection team? Not needed, but would be ideal if possible to have a representative from the town such as the Conservation Administrator, Assistant Agent, or Natural Resources Director.
5. Following completion of the work, does the conservation commission anticipate the contractor's continued involvement in revising the WDS by-law?  A separate Request for Proposals will be issued for this work.
Bidders shall acknowledge addendum #1 in their submittal.
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